
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

C
ru

is
e’

N
’e

w
s 

 
O

ct
o

b
e

r 
2

0
1

8
 

2018-2019 Club Officers 

President:  

Gene Honeycutt 

423-312-6972 

Vice President:  

Guy Leolich 

423-258-2255 

Treasurer: 

Janice Hawkins 

423-581-1656 

Secretary: Judy Hopkins 

423-312-5892 

Chaplain & Public 

Relations: Gene Honeycutt 

423-312-6972 

 

SICK AND SYMPATHY 

 

 

ELMER BLANKEN 

Gwen Porterfield the 

loss of her mother 

Gene & Linda’s          

son in law 

Larry’s daughter in law 

Judy Smith in Hospital 

Dick Chapple 

Bill Williams 

Tim Goins 

Dixie Beede 

Lawrence McCullough 

All our love ones 

traveling and who are 

sick and in pain 

OUR SERVICE MEN AND 

WOMEN 

 

 



          

FUN RUN: 

 Green tomato    Sept 13         Thank you, Jean!!!! 

 
 

Pink Pig: Pottery Studio fun night to be announced we need at least 10 people. 

The Hamblen county car club organized in the summer of 2002.  We are a non-profit corporation dedicated to 

the promotion of a safe, family-oriented enjoyment of Classic and Custom cars and trucks through club 

camaraderie, monthly meetings and scheduled special events.  HCCC meets on the third Tuesday of each 

month, except December, at Golden Corral in Morristown.  Come at 6:00PM for dinner and our meetings 

begin at 7:00PM.  Club membership is open to persons 16 or older who are interested in classic cars and 

trucks.  Dues are $25.00 annually, payable on Sept 1st.  Cruise “N”ews is the official publication of the HCCC 

and is printed and distributed electronically monthly.  All news articles, photographs, and items of interest are 

welcome for consideration for publication, subject to editing.  Submission deadlines the first Tuesday of each 

month.  If you would like to receive a newsletter by mail or email, please let me know. Thank you, Evie 

Valentine (evelynvalentine57@gmail.com) 

New Members      
              Dennis and Nancy Acuff 

 

 

Birthday bash: 

mailto:evelynvalentine57@gmail.com


 

Morristown Christmas Parade Is Thursday December 6th 

 

 

SPONSOR OF THE MONTH:        Short Dawg Towing 

Emergency Towing, Roadside 
and Accident Service  
 

2299 Old Hwy 25E 
Morristown, TN 37813 
 
423-581-5581 

 

We offer 24/7 emergency towing, roadside assistance and accident service 
throughout the Morristown, TN area. When you call us, we will provide 
service where you are. If you are outside our service area, we will help find 
a service provider who can assist you. 

▪ Light duty towing 
▪ Tire replacement 
▪ Fuel delivery 
▪ Battery jump starts 
▪ & More! 

http://www.shortdawgtowing.com/gallery/towing-gallery/63257-stuck-in-a-ditch/#ImageName
http://www.shortdawgtowing.com/gallery/towing-gallery/63255-we-have-7-years-towing-experience/#ImageName
http://www.shortdawgtowing.com/gallery/towing-gallery/63256-accident-service-needed/#ImageName
http://www.shortdawgtowing.com/gallery/towing-gallery/63258-towing-available/#ImageName


Hamblen County Car Club Minutes      September 18, 2018 

 

The Hamblen County Car Club was called to order Tuesday, September 18, 2018 at the Golden Corral by President, 

Gene Honeycutt. Forty-one attended including guests. After many were mentioned needing prayer, Janice Hawkins 

led the group in prayer. 

New members:  Dennis and Nancy Acuff. 

Visitor, Feather Payne spoke about her company, Sykes, and about the Trunk or Treat they have planned for 

October 27.  We may decide to attend this event instead of the last cruise in. 

August minutes were approved after a motion from Billy Seals, seconded by Jack Hawkins.  Janice Hawkins gave 

the financial report which was accepted with a motion from Don McGinnis, seconded by David Sawyer. 

President’s Remarks:  Gene Honeycutt commented on the donation of the bench to Serenity House. After some 

research, he doesn’t think the Call Multiplier is what we need right now.  Due to the mobile clientele at Kingswood 

School, the club will probably provide $50 gift cards for each child who is there at that time.  The club will also 

provide a party for them.  Our Christmas party will be at Centenary Methodist again with Jersey Girl catering the 

event with a traditional holiday meal. 

Vice President’s Remarks:  Guy Leolich said the catalogs are at the printers and should be ready next week.  Angel 

Expo plans are moving along with a meeting soon.  Cruise ins have been great when the weather is good.  Let 

someone at the trailer know if there are any problems at the cruise ins. 

Events Coordinator:  Jean Mallot says the next event is the Drive and Dine to Portofino’s on October 4; then “Don’s 

Fireside Gathering” on Oct. 19. 

Trailer Ads: Ted Kalagain said the Cricket ads are on the trailer.  Let him know of anyone who might be interested 

in advertising their business on the trailer. 

 Other:  New hours for the cruise in are 5:00 – 8:00 pm.  Union Heights cruise in is cancelled.  

New Business:  Tom Griffith spoke of the upcoming Hillbilly Chili Cook-off and Cruising Against Drugs Car Show 

scheduled for Sept. 29 at WSCC. There will be an Operation Medicine Bottle drug take back on October 27 

10:00am – 2:00pm at the east end Wal-Mart.  FOP will have a fundraising pancake breakfast at Applebee’s on 

October 27 from 8:00 - 10:00 am. Dennis Hibbard encouraged everyone to go see the moving Vietnam Wall that 

will be at WSCC 9/29.  

Chantal Combs and Guy Leolich won the free Golden Corral dinners.  Several car club tee shirts were also given 

away. 

Meeting adjourned after a motion from Ken Mallot, seconded by Betty Leolich. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Judy Hopkins                          

 

It is getting close: 

Let’s get ready for our  

Winter Angel Expo 

1-19&20-2019 



Presidents October Newsletter Input 

      Well we are down to 3 more Cruise-ins and we will be done for the 

year. Doesn’t seem possible that October is here but it is. Most of us 

are looking forward to the last Cruise in being in the lot behind Chick-

Fil-a for the Trunk or Treat. They are having bounce houses for the 

children and it sounds like a wonderful time. I also think that Jean 

has some real neat things for us to do for this month including the 

Chili Supper at Don’s house. More will be coming on this at our 

October 16thth meeting.  

        Real happy with the progress that the Winter Angel 2019 is 

coming along. Guy has the committee motivated to make it the best 

show yet. We now have our brochures printed and will begin passing 

them out. Guy has worked very hard on them for us. They look great 

and I appreciate all the hard work that has gone into making them 

happen.  Guy will have more about the upcoming show at our meeting.  

         Don’t forget that it is time for dues to be paid for the upcoming 

year. When you do pay your dues be sure to either pay with a check or 

get a receipt, so Janice can keep up with who has paid and who has 

not.  

          We have the same space at Centenary for our Christmas dinner 

and we have someone to cater the dinner. Be sure to start thinking 

about whether you are coming or not and let Jean know. We have to 

turn a number to the caterer by December 1st. You might say that is 

two months away but actually it’s just around the corner and if we do 

not start thinking about it now it won’t come out right. I am going to 

meet with the Director over at Kingwood very soon to finalize a date 

and arrangements for our Christmas Party over there for the children. 

More will come later on that.  

            The last six weeks or so have been very difficult for me. We 

have members and former members who have suffered serious 

illnesses and death in their families. As I write this I was informed 



today that Elmer Blanken; one of our Charter Members; has had a 

stroke. The actual scope of damage is not yet known. He is in UT 

Hospital and expected to be there for at least a week maybe longer.  

Dixie Beede is recovering at home from some very serious surgery. 

Please keep Theresa and all our members who have had family issues 

in your thoughts and prayers.  

              In closing I will just day; “see you down the road”. 

Gene 

 

 

Lots of birthdays this month!!!!!!! 
                

Gary Dasher Don McGinnis Johnny Long  

Jean Malott Charles Roberts Ted Millen 

Ronnie Hopkins Judy Hopkins Diane B  

Diane Hawkins Bill Williams Chuck Mathis 

 
 

 

Only A Few Cruise in’s left:  Oct 13, Oct 20 at the same 
location as all summer. 

Then Oct 27 Join the fun at SYKES for trunk or treat!!! 

 



FOR SALE: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Calendar of events: (check the Hamblen County Car Club Website)  

Friday Nights: Mossy Creek Car Club 6-8PM @ Big Lots Parking Lot in Jefferson City 

Saturday Nights HCCC 6-9PM at Healthstar next to burger king 

Monday Nights: Good Ole Days Sports Grill 6-9 PM, Live Band, 1/2 price Food & Beer 

Oct 12: Rogersville Main Street Cruise-In 6PM - 9PM Courthouse Square, Rogersville Dash plaques for first 50 

pre-1989 cars (423) 272-2186 

October 13:  HCCC cruise in 5-8PM at Healthstar parking lot 

Oct 13:  1
st 

Annual NJROT and Bike Show  9AM – 3PM David Crockett High School, Jonesborough $15 entry 

fee Reg 9AM and Judging at noon 

Oct 13:  Deep Springs 2
nd

 Annual Motor Shoe 8Am to 2PM  1476 Deep Springs Road, Dandridge $20 entry fee.   

All proceeds go to the church children’s bus ministry. 

Oct 19: “DON’S FIRESIDE GATHERING” 6PM - ? RSVP to Jean at vette02c5@gmail.com 

Oct 20: HCCC cruise in 5-8PM at Healthstar parking lot LAST ONE at Healthstar 

Oct 20: Bean Station Festival 8AM – 9AM Main Street Bean Station 

Oct 27: Paws & Claws Benefit Fundraiser 10AM - 5PM Fred Miller Park 

Oct 27: HCCC cruise in at SKYES behind Chick-fil-a this is a trunk or treat, fun for the kids.  We will have trick 

or treaters so have candy in your trunk!!!! 

Nov 3: Run to the hills Car & Truck show, Cherokee Park 8AM to 5PM  $25 per car. 

Dec 14: Christmas Party will be at the Centenary Methodist church December 14
th

 RSVP to Jean Malott bring a 

$10 gift for the gift exchange. 

mailto:vette02c5@gmail.com


SPONSORS: 

Andrews Construction Company - Talbott TN (423)-581-1604 

Colboch Harley Davidson - Morristown, TN (423)-586-5343 

Jerrys Auto & Speed Parts – Morristown TN (423)-581-5010 

Mold Tox – Bean Station, TN (855)-776-5671 

Morristown Tire= (423)-586-7035 

Stezler-Bales Funeral Home – Morristown TN (423)-586-5451 

Vietnam Veterans of America Chapter 1073 – Morristown, TN 

State Farm Insurance – Morristown, TN (423)-581-1501 

Porters Tire Service – Morristown, TN (423)-389-8270 

MD Pharmacy – Morristown TN (423)-289-1111 

Knox Custom Chrome – Knoxville, TN (865)-546-3144 

Wayne’s Auto Trim – Morristown, TN (423)-581-1419 

TVA Employees Credit Union = Morristown, TN (423)-581-0981 

Short Dawg Towing – Morristown, TN (423)-581-5581 

Morristown Tire Service – Morristown, TN (423)-587-0355 

Kramer Jewelry – Morristown, TN (423)-587-0355 

Kings Collision – Morristown, TN (423)-307-5333 

A-1 Equipment Rentals – Morristown, TN (423)-581-1417 

B K Graphics – Talbott, TN (423)-587-2285 

Cumberland Glass LLC – Morristown, TN (423)-587-2285 

Hookers and Hunters Campground – Morristown, TN (423)-581-7915 

Anderson Insurance Agency – Knoxville, Tn (865)-777-2324 

Citizens Tribune – Morristown, TN (423)-581-5630 

David Britton Appraisal – Morristown TN (423)-587-6930 

Gutters and More – Morristown, TN (423)-587-2187 

Yates Agency, Nationwide Insurance & Hagerty – Kingsport, TN (423)-247-1123 

Davis Hose & Supply Co, Greenville, TN (423)-638-1357 

Golden Corral Morristown, (423)-318-1024                 

Doug’s Hoses, (423)-538-1357 

 

 

 

 



Hamblen county car club members featured this month: 

  Member of the month is everyone! 

 

 Be safe kids will be everywhere!! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Dick and Evie Valentine 

3877 Dan Drive 

Morristown, TN 37814 


